MINUTES

PES PTA Minutes

May 10th, 2022

Meeting was called to order by PTA President Joe Skumurski at 6:30p.m.

In attendance

Principal, President, 4 board members and 2 PTA members

Principal Report

- PES faculty and staff were overwhelmed with gratitude from everything the PTA has done for to celebrate teacher Appreciation week
- First concert since COVID will be tomorrow night
- Music teacher vacancy
- 5th grade is visiting AMS during the school day on Monday
- Olympic day to be held in June- date TBD
- Grandparent Day has been approved and will be held May 25th (Rain date- 26th). The event will take place at the Poestenkill VFW post. All students will need to return to school after the event
- Field trips have been approved. Teachers are beginning to send in plans to be reviewed.
- Kindergarten orientation has been scheduled for May 23rd 25th held at the High School Gym
- Service day event "Walked for water" May 27th
- 5th grade graduation will be held at PES, June 22nd

Past events

- Teacher appreciation week was wonderful
- Spring Bookfair- \$7,400 in sales, 44 books for students, purchased books for the library and each teacher received a book for their classroom
- PTA sponsored Family Fun night- Thursday, May 5th

President and Officers Reports

- PTA purchased a sound system for PTA events
- PTA will be running field day this year. Date TBD- June
- Discussed 5th grade graduation. Purchase of t-shirts.
- Discussed ideas for Bus driver appreciation
- Discussed PES backyard clean- Darlene White to Chair event
- Boy Scouts will be hosting a Bicycle rodeo event, Sunday, June 5th- 12:00- 3:00p.m at AMS

PES PTA Executive Board for the next two school terms FY22-23 and FY23-24 were announced:

President- Darlene White
Vice President- Tiffany Buker
Co-Vice President- Vacant
Treasurer- Leigh-Ann Hamlin
Secretary- Heather Nelson
Communications- Michelle Valente

Next meeting will be held in the library on Tuesday, June 14th at 6:30p.m.

Meeting ended at 7:30p.m.

*Support your district's administrative staff, they work hard every day to support our kids!!!